
To: Mayor Harris and the City Council 
Fr: Ron Chandler 
Dt: May 21, 2013 
Re: Discussion and/or action to extend the solid waste contract with Waste Management of Utah, 

Inc. 
 
Attached, please find North Ogden’s solid waste agreement with Waste Management of Utah (WM) and 
two emails, each containing a contract extension. 
 
WM’s contract expires on June 30, 2013.  We are proposing a one-year contract extension to allow them 
to complete the Recyclebank promotion. 
 
The extension guarantees the current rates for the term of this extension. 
 
 First Waste Container   $3.64 per month per residential unit 
 Each Additional Waste Container $1.22 per month per residential unit 
 First Recycling Container  $2.21 per month per residential unit 
 Each Additional Recycling Container $2.21 per month per residential unit 
 
North Ogden’s current contract includes a monthly surcharge for fuel.  WM is suggesting two options for 
paying the surcharge.  The first option continues our current arrangement wherein North Ogden pays 
the fuel surcharge based on the most current price per gallon charged WM prior to the City’s monthly 
invoice date.  The second option averages the prior twelve month fuel charge and adds it to the 
monthly, per container price. 
 
In either case, this will not change the monthly amount we charge the customer. 
 
Lance Allen from WM will attend the meeting to answer your questions. 


